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photo finish at close house
World number one, Lee Westwood, officially opens the 
new Colt Course and clubhouse at Close House
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Upon announcing a £7.5m develop-
ment at his Close House estate, Graham 
Wylie said he hoped to turn the north-
east into a region that could host top 
tournaments and attract players from 
across the world.

Little more than two years later he 
looked on as world-number-one Lee 
Westwood teed off on his new Colt 
course.

Wylie purchased the land originally 
from Newcastle University in what he 
refers to as a “thank you” for his educa-

tion. Since then the man who co-found-
ed the successful Sage accounting 
software company has spent an 
amount reported to be around £25m 
developing an elite venue.

This transformed the estate, creat-
ing a 19-bedroom hotel, with 12 luxu-

ry rooms soon to be added; state-of-the-
art meetings facilities; and the 6,000 yard 
Filly course. That is not including the 
latest £7.5m golf development which 
brought about an impressive clubhouse; a 
new golf academy and fitting centre; and, 
of course, the Colt course.

General manager John Glendinning 
was the second person employed by Wylie 
when he acquired the property, and has 
helped oversee the seven-year transforma-
tion from day one.

He said: “The transformation has been 
absolutely fantastic. We started with a golf 
course that had just been run by 
Newcastle University.

“They used to close the course on 
Wednesday and Saturday when the 
university had rugby and football, 
because the pitches were right in the 
middle of the fairways.

“Graham gave me the brief and said ‘I 
want to have a course that is going to be 
renowned as being one of the top courses 
in the north-east if not the north of 
England’, so those were our parameters to 
work towards.”

But, as is so often the case, things 
weren’t as simple as initially thought and 
it would take a lot more than anticipated 
to get Close House to the desired stand-
ard.

“Our initial thoughts have changed 
over the years,” said Glendinning.

When Sage co-founder and entrepreneur Graham Wylie purchased the 
Close House estate from Newcastle University, he had ambitious plans to 

transform the estate into a golfing mecca. As Lee Todd reports, 
it appears as if Wylie’s £25 million investment has paid off.

Wylie’s investment 
pays off at Close House
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“But looking back we’ve probably come 
up with something better than what we’d 
imagined.

“Originally we only planned to have 
one golf course. We were going to redevel-
op what we had and bought some extra 
land to extend it. 

“After about a year we decided why not 
get some more land and let’s have two 
golf courses.

“We thought within the area there was 
the demand for two golf courses, but two 
different courses. 

“So we’ve now got the original one 
that’s shorter and good fun and then the 
new one we’ve just opened is the more 
‘championship’ one with bigger fairways, 
bigger features. 

“Building the second course was a big 
decision and I think our inspiration was 
really the fact that when we looked at the 
top 100 golf courses in the UK on a map 
there’s not one course within the north-
east of England. 

“We thought ‘wouldn’t it be great if you 
could create a course that would possibly 
get into the top 100?’ 

“I’m not saying ours will, but that was 
one of our inspirations for the project – to 
make the course as good as we possibly 
could and hopefully in the future get 
some great recognition.”

While Wylie (pictured left) is well 
known as a racehorse lover and owner, 
that was not the only inspiration for the 
new layout’s name. 

Glendinning explained: “That came 
about from Scott Macpherson who was 
the golf course architect.

“Because we’ve got a grade-two listed 
building here and a lot of very mature 
woodland, he thought wouldn’t it be 
wonderful to build a golf course that 
would suit the features of an old-fash-
ioned site. 

“He looked at golf courses in the past 
that have fitted in with this kind of prop-
erty and what sprang to mind was Harry 
Colt who in the 30s had quite often built 
courses at old properties like this. 

“Scott suggested we use some of the 
features Colt incorporated into courses. 
One of the big things was obviously that 
back then they didn’t have the machinery 
to move a lot of land so they used natural 
features to build the courses. We’ve got 
quite undulating land here so Scott 
designed the course around incorporating 
all of those features into it. 

“He spent 18 months researching 
Harry Colt courses and that can be seen 
in a lot of the bunker and green designs 
and the strategy of the holes.”

And the culmination of all that work 
was when Westwood arrived by helicopter 
to play in the official opening of the new 
course in May.

While he undoubtedly stole the show, 
the world number one was not the only 
famous face on show with Alan Shearer, 
Ant and Dec and Tony McCoy among 
the star-studded line up.

The high-profile event raised £135,000 
for the Children’s Heart Unit Fund 
(CHUF), at Newcastle’s Freeman 
Hospital, which benefits youngsters from 
across the region and is a cause very close 
to Wylie after the unit treated one of his 
daughters when she was just two days old.

Westwood – who played alongside 
Shearer, club captain and non-executive 
director of Close House David Fulton 
and a golfer who donated £10,000 to 
charity to complete the fourball – was 
suitably impressed with the new course.

He told club officials he particularly 
liked the need to think your way round 
the course and how that keeps the experi-
ence interesting. He added: “It is very well 
set up indeed for a members’ club and 




